
Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
Monday 8th July 2019
1. Present – Martin Robinson,  Graham Markham, Brian Wilson, John Anderson, Roger Plank, Heather Rodgers,Marion Codd, Amanda Foster and visitors Mick Sykes and Pip Fisher.

2. Apologies – Tim Pritt, Liz Webb.
3. Minutes of the previous meeting.

              The minutes were agreed.
4. Matters Arising
 Library update – no role for the Memorial Hall at the moment. Contact will be maintained.

       5.   Treasurer's Report
We had income in the month of £3596 and only spent £733 (which is about the minimum possible)

Therefore a surplus of £2863, giving a year to date surplus of £4199.

We have £7759 in the current account and £20151 in the Reserve fund.

All in order ready for the big bills to come.

6. Bookings
The Parish Council have cancelled their booking and moved to the school hall because of problems with acoustics in the Stanage Hall. After discussion it was agreed that nothing can be done at the moment, but that Roger would try to arrange an assessment for consideration in the future.

Noise complaint – Recently there has been noise after midnight, causing distress to neighbours. It was agreed that hirers, (particularly private parties and weddings) would be reminded of the conditions of hire and that neighbours would be informed.

John is working on the new booking system and will seek out photos showing the new Stanage Hall. 

There have been some difficulties with the Gala bookings, but John has sorted it out.

There are also problems with Sunday Church if there has been a function the previous evening. Although it doesn't happen often, it was agreed that the Stanage Hall would not be available for the Church if there had been a late booking on Saturday night.

Another difficulty is the request from some hirers to remove curtains, pictures etc. It was agreed that this would not be permitted except in particular circumstances.

John was thanked for his hard work.

7.  Hirers' Feedback/Comments
There have been difficulties with rubbish, particularly after large events. It was agreed to request a second recycling bin for glass etc., and see if the problem is resolved.

Complaints were received about mop storage. It was agreed to move them to the Gents toilet.                                                                                                                                                                                        

8. Maintenance and Renewals
Carbon monoxide alarm is to be fitted.

Broken window will be replaced.

New outside light which comes on after dark has been fitted.

A new First Aid kit (compliant with current H & S requirements) has been purchased.

Dry lining and decorating will take place 19th - 30th August.

Rats have been seen near the rubbish bins. The Pool Cafe, Parish Council and Memorial Hall will work together to remedy the situation. Pest control have visited and will fit rat poison boxes and quote for annual service. A quote of £300 for clearing brambles in the area was accepted and the Parish Council may be prepared to contribute to the expenses.
9. Correspondence
Correspondence from RAD has been forwarded to the committee.
10. A.O.B.
Mick and Pip's offer of help with recycling, gardening and showing potential customers round the Halls was accepted with thanks. They will be added to the mailing list.
Date of next meeting -  
Monday 2nd September at 7.30pm.

